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Dear Interested Party: 
 
RE:  Flint Michigan Section 1115 Waiver Extension  
 
The Michigan Department of Health and Human Services (MDHHS) is seeking approval from 
the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) for a 10-year extension of the Flint 
Michigan Section 1115 Demonstration Waiver.  If approved, the state will maintain the 
expanded Medicaid eligibility to children up to age 21 and pregnant women served by the Flint 
water system with incomes up to 400 percent of the federal poverty level.  The waiver will also 
allow the continuation of the established targeted case management services to children up to 
age 21 and pregnant women served by the Flint water system.  The proposed effective date is 
February 28, 2021.  
 
A copy of the complete Section 1115 waiver, stakeholder notice, and waiver summary is 
available online at https://www.michigan.gov/mdhhs/0,5885,7-339-71547-376862--,00.html.  
You may request a hard copy of the complete Section 1115 waiver, stakeholder notice, and 
waiver summary by contacting msapolicy@michigan.gov.  You may also submit questions or 
comments regarding the waiver to the address below or by email to msapolicy@michigan.gov.  
All comments on this topic should include a “Section 1115 – Flint Waiver Extension” reference 
somewhere in the written submission or the subject line if by email. All comments are due by 
March 26, 2020. 
 

Michigan Department of Health and Human Services 
Medical Services Administration  

Program Policy Division 
P.O. Box 30479 

Lansing, MI 48909-7979 
 
A public hearing has been scheduled at the date, time and location below.  
 

• February 25, 2020 at 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.  
Food Bank of Eastern Michigan  
2300 Lapeer Road 
Flint, MI 48503 
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We thank you in advance for your participation.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kate Massey, Director 
Medical Services Administration 


